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I have been a volunteer at The Greenway for a number of 
years, and I must say, never in that time has the park held 
more value and importance than this year. My time spent 
being a part of the team caring for it has been a wonderful 
respite from our 2020 troubles. And this was not just for me, 
but also for everyone in the city of Boston and its visitors, 
who I have watched enjoying the park’s stunning plantings, 
its engaging art displays, and its refreshing water features — 
all in a safe and healthy way.
								        – Greenway Supporter

“ “
Dear Friends,

In the extraordinary year that was 2020, The Greenway was a steadfast source of joy and 
renewal. The Conservancy ensured that our community had a safe and beautiful haven in 
which to unwind amidst gardens, explore new art exhibitions, delight in our fountains and 
Carousel, and regain a sense of normalcy. 

The Conservancy’s leadership in contemporary public art was more important than ever 
with museums suffering closures and restrictions. Park visitors could experience new 
commissions from artists Catalina Delgado-Trunk, Yinka Shonibare, Furen Dai, and Yu-Wen 
Wu, and artworks from Super A and Juan Travieso remained on view. In response to the 
pandemic, we made our Augmented Reality artworks accessible from home and hosted 
multiple webinars with our artists. 

Even amidst the pandemic, the Conservancy was able to support and safely open our beer 
and wine gardens, spin the Carousel, and turn on the fountains. Working carefully within 
government guidelines, we hosted over 200 free events, including fitness classes and the 
weekly farmers and artisan markets. 

Chinatown was disproportionately impacted by the economic effects of the pandemic, and 
we worked to support the community and improve the portion of The Greenway that runs 
through the neighborhood. Our team joined other nonprofits in the community resilience 
campaign We Love Boston Chinatown by hosting small, socially-distanced outdoor 
performances with local musicians. The Conservancy also completed the design and 
community process for lighting improvements on The Greenway in Chinatown; fundraising 
will allow a significant set of improvements to be implemented in Spring 2021.

We completed important planning work to care for the Greenway’s assets as they age 
and are threatened by climate change. The Conservancy’s new State of Good Repair 
Study had reassuring results about current care, asset conditions, and funding levels. Our 
new “Climate Change Vulnerability Assessment and Asset Management Plan” provides a 
roadmap for the Conservancy to protect vulnerable assets, manage risks from the effects of 
climate change, and adopt practices to reduce its carbon footprint. 

The Greenway makes Boston a more beautiful, green, and resilient city through the 
Conservancy’s commitment to excellence in urban park management. The pandemic 
resulted in an enormous drop in our earned income, making your donations more important 
than ever. Thank you for being part of our valued family of supporters!

Jesse Brackenbury
Executive Director

Doug Husid
Board Chair



Y O U R  P A R K
For over a decade, it has been the Greenway Conservancy’s mission to manage and care for The  

Greenway, providing vibrant green space that is essential to everyone who shares our city. This year,  

despite many challenges, we were grateful to remain your backyard, your outdoor art museum, your  

fitness studio, your respite — your park.

We built connections as the world turned virtual, engaging  

thousands in a series of free webinars and sharing our work  

caring for The Greenway. We helped you stretch and unwind,  

hosting over 100 free outdoor fitness classes in 2020. We heard 

from you that our park was more important to your well-being  

than ever. 

We expanded horizons in a time when opportunities to experience 

art were scarce; the Conservancy’s Public Art program continued 

to showcase world-class art in 2020. We invited you to learn and 

discover, launching The Greenway Interactive Bloom Tracker, 

which lets visitors locate and explore flowering perennials across 

our organically maintained park. 

6,000
viewers enjoyed Conservancy webinars



Organic Park Care�
Working throughout the year with special pandemic safety protocols, the Conservancy completed 

several landscape projects, including renovating the serpentine bed and bamboo in Auntie Kay  

and Uncle Frank Chin Park. In a little-used corner of The Greenway near Pearl Street, we created a 

special “nook” with several new benches and additional horticultural interest. The wildflower  

meadow planted in 2019 has filled in, becoming more lush. 

Design development was completed for the renovation of the gardens between Oliver and High 

streets, a priority in the Conservancy’s Strategic Business Plan. The existing gardens received a  

temporary original design with no seating. The Conservancy, working with a world-renowned  

designer, Julie Moir Messervy, has continued design work for a destination garden with special  

lighting and seating.

Maintenance and Improvements�
The Greenway Conservancy commissioned a “Climate Change Vulnerability Assessment and  

Asset Management Plan”, presenting a roadmap for the Conservancy to protect vulnerable assets 

and manage risks from the effects of climate change, and to adopt more sustainable practices to 

reduce its carbon footprint. Additionally, the Conservancy commissioned a State of Good Repair 

(SGR) Study that assessed the condition of park infrastructure from paving to fountain components 

to benches. By completing these analyses, the Conservancy is in an excellent position to plan 

ahead and ensure that The Greenway remains a safe and beautiful space.

Volunteers�
Since the pandemic meant many of our typical groups were not able to volunteer, we engaged our  

individual horticulture volunteers to provide essential fieldwork assistance. By establishing safety  

protocols and clear, compassionate communication, volunteers contributed 1,659 hours this year.

1,028
assets detailed in the State of Good Repair Study

CARING FOR THE GREENWAY
As one of the first organically-maintained public parks in the United States, the  

Conservancy uses sustainable landscape practices that are innovative, award-winning, 

and fiscally sound; our plants are better able to withstand the stresses of public use and 

the demands of an urban setting.



The Greenway’s normally packed schedule of over 450 events 

was significantly impacted by the pandemic. Unfortunately, typical 

offerings such Boston Local Food Festival, Films at the Gate, 

Lantern Festival, Boston Calling Block Parties, and various other 

festivals and family activities were not able to occur. That said, 

the pandemic amplified the importance of The Greenway as an 

open and welcoming outdoor space that provides the public with 

essential opportunities to nurture their mental and physical health 

and social well-being.

The Conservancy still safely hosted over 200 free events in 2020, 

including markets, fitness classes, and small-scale performances. 

We worked closely with 15 fitness instructors to offer over 100 free 

classes for instructors and attendees grateful for a safe, beautiful, 

outdoor space to exercise. We brought our community together 

on The Greenway through partnerships with Experience Chinatown 

and the Boston Lyric Opera. Over 17,000 people took a spin on 

The Greenway Carousel at The Tiffany & Co. Foundation Grove. 

We supported local business through our Greenway Food Truck 

Program, Boston Public Market Farmers Market, and Greenway 

Open Market. 

Ultimately, The Greenway was an essential resource for neighbors 

and visitors this year. Our unique and adaptable programming  

allowed for bright spots in an isolating year.

102
free, outdoor fitness classes

SUPPORTING  
LOCAL BUSINESSES
The pandemic amplified the importance of The Greenway as an open and welcoming outdoor space that  

provides the public with essential opportunities to nurture their mental and physical health and social well-being.

TRILLFIT Cardio Dance



Experience Chinatown

City Winery on The Greenway

Greenway Artisan Market

The Greenway Carousel at The Tiffany & Co. Foundation Grove

Boston Public Market at Dewey Square
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PUBLIC ART
The Greenway Conservancy has become a leader in contemporary public art in Boston. Our Greenway Public 

Art Program gives residents, workers, and tourists a reason to visit, linger, and discuss.

A Mouse with Ears and Tail

We expanded horizons in 2020 by presenting major new  

artworks by artists of color who are all immigrants to their  

respective countries. The Greenway Conservancy’s 2020  

public art season explored our ever-evolving racial, cultural, 

and national identities within the context of globalization, 

migration, and immigration. With imagery rooted in history, 

folklore, foodways, and nature, featured artworks exposed the 

complexities and promise of our interconnected world.

From May to December we presented a series of webinars in 

conjunction with the physical  public art projects featured on 

The Greenway. Through these online webinars and posted 

videos we were able to reach thousands of viewers,  

encompassing regional, national, and international participants.

Public Art featured in 2020:

A Mouse with Ears and Tail, Furen Dai

Augmented Reality Art, Nancy Baker Cahill, John Craig  

    Freeman & Will Pappenheimer

Engulf, Juan Traviso

Global Connections: Mesoamerican Myths, the Domestication 

    of Nourishment, and its Distribution, Catalina Delgado-Trunk

Lantern Stories, Yu-Wen Wu

Resonance, Super A (Stefan Thelen)

Wind Sculpture (SG) V, Yinka Shonibare BCE

31
lanterns sharing stories from  
the Chinatown community
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Wind Sculpture (SG) V

Resonance

Global Connections: Mesoamerican Myths, the Domestication of 

Nourishment, and its Distribution

Lantern Stories

Engulf



$100 - $499

Annick Van den Abbeele

Angela Albanese

American Tower

Anonymous

Anonymous

Paul and Jane Ayoub

Donna and Thomas Belmonte

Mary Bennett

Susann Benoit

Joseph and Marilyn Benoit

Judy Bernstein

Katharine Black

Sarah Weinstein and Kenneth 

Blumberg

Garen Bohlin

Denise Bordonaro

Kermit and Isabel Borland

Robert Brackenbury

Jesse Brackenbury

Priscilla Bradley

Walter Brassert

Henry Warren and Cornelia Brown

Andrew Brown

Michael Burkin

Lewis Burleigh

Keelin Caldwell

Claire Cardella

Arthur and Lennie Carver

Davida Carvin

Frank and Anastasia Catrickes

Carole Charnow

Nichola and John Collins

Laura Conway

Peter and Patricia Cooper

Julie Miller and Paul Dansereau

Dianne Davis

Dennis and Diane Delaney

Nancy Dellarocco

Thomas and Evelyn DeRosa

Colin Devonshire

Beatrice Bezmalinovic Dhebar

John and Sally Dias

Elizabeth and Joseph Donahue

Alisa Kreger and Sean Donovan

Nancy Drinkwater

Melanie and David Dyer

Westy and Susan Egmont

Paul and Lisa Eisenberg

Martha Erickson

Stephanie Fan

Linda Fariole

Robert Fettig

Stan McGee and John Finley

Douglas Foy

Ken Galan

Cathryn and James Gannon

Myles Brown and Judy Garber

Cathleen Garman

Alan Gates

Susan Geremia

Kate Gilbert & Chris Colbert

Meredith and Bill Gisness

Patrick and Janice Glynn

Lauren and Edward Goff

Louis and Phebe Goodman

Marcia and Eric Gordon

Nat and Jodi Gorton

Robert and Patricia Gowdy

Duncan Spelman and Elizabeth 

Grady

Ray and Joan Green

Judy Green

Mark Greenberg

Doug Gribbel

Margot Hanford

Michaela Harkins

Eileen Harvey-Rolfe

Per-Olof and Ann Hasselgren

Timothy Leland and Julie Hatfield

Fran Hauck

Catherine Hennigan

William Henry

Mark and Kathy Herman

Jill Herold

Mary Hewlett

Albert Holman

Susan Houle

Greg Hyde

Cathy Iacobo

Mark Iafrati

Jonathan Kasen and Anjali Iyengar

Edward Jackowiak

Kathryn and Robert Jacob

Judson Jacobs

Anne Disarcina and Beth 

Jakubowski

Thomas and Maryann Jalkut

Roger Joseph

Melanie and Matt Kelly

Robert Hoyt and Mary King

Paula Konevich

Blair Kreppein

Katharine Kush

Rachel Lake

Amy and Charles Lake

Jeff Lande

John and Wendy Larivee

Holly Laurent

Richard and Linda Lawler

Peter and Sandra Lawrence

Heidi Lehner

Eugene and Janet Leone

John Manning and Catherine Leser

Howard Levy

Matthew Lieber and Lucy Leyland

Janet Van Liere

Margaret Logan

Patricia Lombard

Peter Longo

Paula Luccio

Sarah Luick

Joan Lukey

Erik Lund

Ann MacFate

Eleanor and Richard Maciolek

Mary and David MacKenzie

Deborah and James MacPhee

Mary MacVey

Joren and Lynn Madsen

Georgette Maloof

Sheryl Man

Sandra Manzella

Eve Marder

Bob and Cynthia Marr

Mark Matuschak

Karen Mauney-Brodek

Sara and Charlie McCabe

Dorene and Tom McCourt

Don and Gabrielle McCree

Samantha and Michael McGinnis

Ken McIntire

Lynne Menzie

Julie Messervy

Mary Rivet and Chris Meyer

Thomas Milek

Sharon Miller

Linda Hyland and Lana Miller

Cricket Weston and David Molinaro

Kyra Montagu

Susan and Robert Montgomery

Gregg Moree

Michael Horowitz and Eileen 

Mullarkey

John Murphy

Kathryn Murtagh

Andrey and Lisa Mykyta

Jeff Nathasingh

Lindsay Neagle

Emily Hyle and Phillip Nelson

Peter and Beatrice Nessen

Marybeth and Michael Noonan

Margaret Novak

Lawrence and Helen O’Connor

Rita Pagliuca

Robert and Joanne Paone

Jane and Cosmo Papa

Janet Tiampo and David Parker

John Parson

Susan Passoni

David Dalena and Brian Patton

Henry Paulus

Anthony Pell

Christopher Perry

Elizabeth and Ervin Philipps

Alex Rogers Pittman

Richard and Sharon Polisson

Elena Porro

Larry and Valerie Post

Leslie Creedy and William Powers

Teil Silverstein and Jason Purdy

Steve and Alison Quackenbush

William Quinn

Anne Randolph

Kathleen Ray

Carol Ball and James Re

Ursula and Gordon Riblet

James Rice

Mark and Karen Ridlen

Nancy Riegel

Phil Rinehart

Martha and Paul Rizzoli

Mary Robinson

Gary and Natalie Robinson

Michelle and Tom Roloff

Arnold Rosen

Marilyn and Mitchel Ross

Jacqueline Royer

Barbara and Gordon Russell

Sayed and Maggie Saleh

Peggy Scott

Colleen Senterfitt

Mary Jean Shultz

Stuart Kolodner and Deborah 

Simonds

David Acker and Eva Skolnik-Acker

Leone Smets

Barbara Sousa

Robert and Joan Stein

Philipp Steiner

Patricia and Wesley Stimpson

Kate Strauchon

Sigourney Street

Cornelia Streeter

Kristen Struebing-Beazley

Prita Subramanian

Karen and Daniel Taylor

Daniel and Virginia Thurler

Li Jun Tsai

United Way of Massachusetts Bay 

and Merrimack Valley

Rob Vandenabeele

Rosamond Vaule

Steven Santoro and Lidia Vitiello

Donald and Susan Waggaman

Michael Walsh

Stephen and Bette Weinberger

Robin Weinberger

Jay Weinbrum

Kathryn Wells

Frank Wezniak

Katherine Whidden

Brenda White

Barbara Wiedenman

Jim and Margery Wieder

Dorothy and Richard Willey

Amy Wixon

Tobias Wolf

Jodi Wolin

Wendy Woods

Jerry Wyner

Judith Saryan and Victor Zarougian

$1 - $99

Elizabeth Baker and Robert Abbe

Leslie Adam

Godfrey Ainooson

Ola Aksan

Anne Altmeyer

Anonymous

Anonymous

Christopher Ary

Steven Backhaus

Grace Baljon

Adam Banks

Sabrina Barnes

Elizabeth Barnes

Lorayne Black

Marilyn Blumsack

Rosemarie Boardman

Lorraine Boucher

Robert and Carol Brandon

Ivan Brown

Anne Bullinger

M Burke

Elizabeth Cabot

Carolyn Cain

Erin Carreiro

DONORS AND SUPPORTERS

$100,000+

Barr Foundation**

City of Boston

Greenway BID

Massachusetts Cultural Facilities 

Fund

MassDOT

Small Business Administration, 

Paycheck Protection Program

$25,000 - $99,999

Alli & Bill Achtmeyer

Autodesk

Bloomberg Philanthropies

Blue Cross Blue Shield of 

Massachusetts**

Citizens Bank

CV Properties, Olshan Properties, 

and Harbinger Development

The Davis Companies

Eaton Vance

Barbara & Amos Hostetter*

Loomis Sayles

MFS Investment Management

National Endowment for the Arts

Jane and A. Neil Pappalardo*

$10,000 - $24,999

Anonymous*

Beacon Capital Partners

Brookline Bank

Matt Conti*

Coverys

Negin and Oliver Ewald**

Robert and Doris Gordon**

Doug Husid*

The HYM Investment Group

Elizabeth L. Johnson*

The Lynch Foundation

Murray/Maloney Family Fund

New England Foundation for the 

Arts**

Oxford Properties Group

Pembroke

Related Beal

Bud and Margaret Ris

State Street Corporation

$5,000 - $9,999

AECOM

Anonymous

Anonymous*

The Conservancy gratefully acknowledges those whose gifts, pledges,  
and in-kind services have helped sustain our work between January 1 and 
December 31, 2020.
*	 Denotes members of the Greenway Circles, a group of generous individuals whose unrestricted operating support  

provides a strong foundation for the work of the Conservancy.
**	Denotes payments that are part of multi-year grants or pledges

Anonymous

Boston Residential Group

Boston Seaport/WS Development

Joyce Bowden and Adam Lutynski

Rosalind Gorin & Matthew Budd

Julie and Kevin Callaghan*

Lisa and Jeff Case

Chiofaro Co./ International Place/ 

Harbor Garage

Commodore Builders

The Druker Company, Ltd.

Paul and Sandra Edgerley

Courtney Gigliotti

Robertstone Goodridge & Joerg 

Ladny*

Highland Street Foundation

Hines

Kirsten Hoffman*

Karen and Bruce Johnson

Deniz and Scott Johnson

James M. Kalustian

Barbara and Leo Karas

Yuen Kwan

Susanne Lavoie

Rebecca A. Lee*

Greenway Investments LLC*

Anne and Marc Margulies*

New Boston Ventures

The Plymouth Rock Assurance 

Foundation

John Shea*

Bradley Snyder*

Kimberly Sherman Stamler*

Stanley Smith Horticultural Trust

TD Charitable Foundation

Tishman Speyer - 125 High Street

VHB

Sheila Willard*

$2,500 - $4,999

Dwight and Helene Churchill*

Marc and Judy Ehrlich

Kimi Iguchi and Paul Gormley

Lawrence & Lillian Solomon 

Foundation

Martin Lynn

Roger and Hannelore Reiser*

SKW Partners, Inc.

Verizon

Peter A. Zalewski*

$1,500-2,499

Beacon Hill Garden Club

Janet Veasey and Robert Binney*

Frank Chin*

The Coleman Foundation*

JoAnne Dickinson*

Jason and Kelsey Dunton

Sharon and Brad Malt*

Kate Rushford*

George Sarkis*

Jim and Danielle Schley*

Gail Triggs*

Raimund and Anne Vanderweil*

$1,000-1,499

Arthur J. Gallagher & Co.

Boyle Shaughnessy Law PC

Michael and Joan Carragher

Laura and Neil Cronin

MaryBeth Curtis

Teresa Dore

Kathy and Mike Dunford

Dr. Christopher J. Fincham

Trudi and Robert Fondren

Sarah Hancock

Joanne Hayes-Rines

Income Research and Management

Debbie Johnston

Naomi Aberly and Larry Lebowitz

Antoine Hatoun and Andrea Levitt

Sylvia Lewis and Karin Lewis

Wendi and Robert Lohmar

Sacheen Nathan

Northwood Office

Radian

Richard Rundell

Helen Chin Schlichte

Mark Snyderman

State Street Foundation, Inc.

Tech Networks of Boston

Twelve Points Wealth Management

UpperEdge

$500 - $999

Peter Agoos

Alexander, Aronson, Finning & 

Co., P.C.

Robert Aurilio

Katherine Bilbo

Mark Boyle

Nancy Brennan

Jeanne Burlingame

Robert Cantrell

David Carp

Rosemary Centola

Cathy and Harvey Cotton

Alison Craig

Linda and James Cravens

Elizabeth and Nicholas Deane

John Crees and Patricia Doyle

Martin and Kathleen Fogle

Judy Foreman

Emily Grandstaff-Rice

Marjorie Greville

Carmine Guarino

Sylvia Hammer

Karyn Harris

William and Jeanne Johnson

Gregory Kerwood

Charles and Carla Kim

KPMG International

Marina Levy

Meaghan Sanders and Galen Lewis

Kathleen MacNeil

Scott Maxwell

Mary-Kate McKenna

Kate Meany

Linda Mitrowski

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Murray

Amber Namery

Michael Nichols

Steven Pinker

Susan Poprock

Procter & Gamble

Margaret Richardson

Laura Rood

Bill Sapers

Christine Savage

Linda See

Raymond and Maureen Sleight

Gilda Slifka

Allen Snyder

Cynthia Soo Hoo

Elizabeth Sullivan

Michael Symula

Heather Vital

Westminster Barrington Foundation

Catherine and Craig Weston

Matthew Wheeler

David Wilkinson

Jessica Zalkind

ZS Associates



2020 Board of Directors†

Doug Husid  

Chair

John Shea  

Vice Chair

Karen Johnson 

Treasurer

Susanne Lavoie 

Clerk

Alli Achtmeyer

Mark E. Boyle

Conor Finley

Robertstone Goodridge

Rosalind Gorin

Carmine Guarino

Kirsten Hoffman

Deniz Johnson

Jim Kalustian

Rebecca Lee

Thomas N. O’Brien

Bud Ris

Linda See

Kimberly Sherman Stamler

Bradley W. Snyder

David Wilkinson

†As of December 31, 2020

Constance Cepko

Anne and Joseph Cerami

Ted Chaloner

Shirley Chan

Dan Chen

Patricia Cherney

Alison and Andrew Chu

Donna Cohen

Kara Conway

Lucas Cowan

Anthony Crisafulli

Larry and Denise Cultrera

Lenore and Jon Cummings

T. Edmund Daly

Betsy and Stephen Davis

Thomas Dellorusso

Robert and Kathleen Devaney

Paul and Helen Dewey

Susan Dimatteo

G. Elizabeth Wylde and Lance 

Drane

Julia Dudley-Kramer

Laura Evans Durant

Allison Dush

Todd and Susan Elmore

Florence and John Faro

Marie Farrell

Eileen Fay

Joy Feldman

Angela Ferrari

Gary and Tina Fleming

Deborah Flynn

Daniel Foley

Ashley Fontes

Maryanna and Charles Foskett

Samantha Giarratani

Janet Giele

John Giles

Eliza Gilmore

Sandra Gilpatrick

Nancy Gittelson

Wallace Go

Carol Goldfarb

Mark Gonthier

Joanne Ekhaml and James Gorman

Great-West Financial

Lisa Green

Robert and Linda Greenwald

Sharon Guadagno

Remo and Silva Guastucci

Monica Halas

Janice and Ralph Halpern

Wendy Hamilton

Susan Hand

Susan Hargrave

Darrel and Mary Harmer

Terry Rockefeller and William Harris

Deanna Hartsook

Lisa Hausmann

Anne Heller

Emily Hendricks

Rachel Hibbard

Erica Hirshler

Sam Hollands

David and Koko Howell

Jill Hyde

David Ingram

Amy Januskis

Dawn Johnson

Mary and Daniel Jones

William Joyce

Marc and Cynthia Joyce

Rebecca Kangos

Jennifer Keenan

Andrea Kelley

Connie and Joe Kelly

Andrea Kerrigan

Martin Benoit and Nadia 

Khatchadourian

Joanne Klys

Gila Kornfeld-Jacobs

Claire Kozower

Alex Landon

Virginia Lawrence

Hong Le-Bruno

Emily Lee

Elena Lee

Yara Liceaga-Rojas

Howard Little

Ari Lurie

Margaret Lynch

Karen MacKinnon

Ron Mallis

Karen and Edmund Marcarelli

Beth Marple

Tamara McElroy

Lynn McWhood

Laura Melle

Diana Meservey

Margaret Michaud

Joan Mikula

Richard and Deborah Minns

Barbara Moore

Sally Beecher and Harold Moren

Jean Nagle

Daniel Norman

Novartis US

John and Joanne O’Donnell

Raymond O’Neil

Mary Ann O’Neill

Amy OConnell

Carolyn and George Parsons

Astrid Peisch

David Perry

Elisabeth Peterson

Justine Petrillo

Loumona Petroff

Norman Kowalewski and Lara Pfadt

Tuan Pham

Kelsey Pickering

Thomas Posever

Martha Rand

Esther Ratner

Thomas and Debbie Ready

Jenna Ready

Derek Reformat

Tara Riesenburger

Jane Robie

Grace Roessler

Frederick and Mary Salvucci

Michael Schiano

Ronald Segal

Hassan Sharif

Patricia Shea

Claire Sheehan

Molly Sherden

Max Silverman

Joy Silverstein

Amy Simmons

Naomi Skoler

Michael Smith

Elizabeth Smith

Karen Sokiol

Dennis Brady and James Souza

Mary Stack

Marsha Staten

A. Theresa Steffano

Jean Stewart

Ronald Suffers

Matthew Sullivan

Dennis Swinford

Symantec Corporation

Kevin Synnott

Shervin Tabrizi

Matthew Temple

Josie Thaddeus-Johns

Charles Tretter

Elizabeth Twombly

Marie Vaccarelli

John Wand

Liz Nelson Weaver and David 

Weaver

Karen and David Weinberg

Eric and Thea Weitz

Susan Wexler

Marian Wing

Katie Wright

Doris Yaffe

Margaret Young

Janice Zajchowski

In-Kind Donors

AE Events

The Best Bees Company

Clevergreen Cleaners

General Mills

Goulston & Storrs

Groundscapes Express

Jack’s Abby

Manny Frangiadakis

MassDOT

Moonlight, USA

North East of the Border

Trillium Brewing Company

WorkReduce

We have made every effort to 

ensure the accuracy of our donor 

listing. Please accept our sincere 

apology for any omissions or 

errors and kindly report them to 

the Development Office at 617-

603-7720. Thank you!



 Operating Revenue and Support 	 2020	 2019

 Contributions, BID	 $1,005,450	 $1,252,000

 Contributed income	 $857,877	 $909,975 

 Government support, MassDOT	 $750,000	 $625,000

 Endowment draw for current operations	 $700,876	 $697,321

 Government support, grants	 $663,000	 $16,500

 Gala & event revenue, net	 $355,345	 $492,892

 Earned revenue	 $350,584	 $1,643,639

 Government support, City of Boston	 $246,686	 $281,741

 In-kind revenue, private	 $228,291	 $304,556

 In-kind revenue, public	 $265,561	 $252,727

 Other income and recoveries	 $165,597	 $123,126

 Total operating revenue and support	 $5,589,267	 $6,599,477

	

 Operating Expenses before Depreciation	

 Programmatic	 $4,238,933	 $4,918,779

 Administrative	 $695,544	 $560,232

 Fundraising	 $731,837	 $759,341

 Total operating expenses before depreciation	 $5,666,314	 $6,238,352

	

 Depreciation	 $497,117	 $439,116

	

 Non-Operating Revenue and Support	

 Contributions, BID - Enhancements	 $494,550	  $248,000

 Government support, MassDOT - capital	 $288,197	 $243,040

 Contributions and grants - capital	 $0	 $160,480

 Government support, grants - capital	 $194,200	 $30,000

 In-kind revenue - capital	 $0	 $104,825

 Investment income, net of fees	 $2,940,008	 $2,931,001

 Gain/loss on fixed assets	 $(9,659)	 $(27,993)

 Endowment pledge	 $0	 $0

 Endowment draw for current operations	 $(700,876)	 $(697,321)

 Total non-operating revenue and support	 $3,206,420	 $2,992,032

	

 Change in net assets	 $2,632,256	 $2,914,041

 Net assets, beginning of the year	 $24,713,452	 $21,799,411

 Net assets, end of the year	 $27,345,708	 $24,713,452

FINANCIALS 
The Greenway operates with a public/private funding model. Since its founding, 
the Conservancy has leveraged its government support to raise more than $60M 
of philanthropy and other private funds.

The coronavirus pandemic significantly affected the 2020 financial results. 
Earned income revenues fell by nearly 80% as our food trucks, beer garden, 
and Carousel suffered from closures and decreased demand. No Gala or Young 
Professionals events could be held, so the Conservancy’s fundraising from typical 
event supporters was down; Gala-associated in-kind donations were also down. 
Direct philanthropic support was down compared to 2019, though it held up much 
better than expected amidst the crisis. The Conservancy received $603,000 from 
the federal Paycheck Protection Program, which we expect to be fully forgiven. 
Competitive grant funding was also received from the National Endowment for the 
Arts and for capital improvements in Chinatown from the Massachusetts Cultural 
Facilities Fund.

The Greenway Business Improvement District (BID), MassDOT, and City support 
were consistent with the landmark 2017 multi-party funding agreement. The BID is 
providing $1M annually for maintenance and horticulture operations, plus $0.5M 
for Enhancements. The City’s annual funding fluctuates with the performance of an 
invested Trust Fund. MassDOT funds maintenance, horticulture, and capital repairs, 
as well as providing in-kind support.

The Conservancy made budget reductions in 2020 in response to the revenue 
declines. Programmatic spending represented 75% of expenditures but was down 
nearly $0.7M from 2019. Administrative expenses were up in 2020 due to new 
expenses for the Executive Director Search and consulting work on Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion. A hiring freeze and across-the-board expense reductions 
helped the Conservancy achieve only a small deficit for the year. 

In keeping with our investment policy, the Conservancy continued to draw from the 
endowment at a Board-approved 4.5% sustainable rate to fund current operations. 
Strong investment performance drove the overall increase in net assets.
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